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Library Staff Support Committee 
Meeting Minutes 2-23-23
Attendees
Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Julia Cross (Residential Hall Libraries)
Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)
Kim Hutcherson (Administration)
Tony Hynes (Special Collections)
Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Michelle Self-Ballard (CPS)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Minutes
Approve January Minutes:  Approved
Liaison Reports and Updates:
Administration:  Mandatory Title 9 training is March 1-March 31, watch for the emails.
Administrative Council: 
· LSSC concerns revolving weather closing – that it falls back on all civil service, should be better planned if there are not many patrons in the unit, and short staffed (etc.). Chris Prom would be happy to provide a detailed written response to LSSC.  Any changes to our policy will need to be approved by the Provost.
· The food/drink policy hasn’t been updated since 2008. The BSW’s are not aware that trash needs to be taken out daily.  They need to look at different language to draft the policy and are working with Preservation.  There is not a written policy about having plants.  Preservation has a policy due to bugs and need to protect the collection. Tim Newman is working with Preservation on a written policy.
 
· Mary Laskowski is seeking a small group to work on a new patron conduct policy. Mary asks that each division coordinator let her know by Friday, March 10th if there is anyone from their division who would be interested.  The purpose is to look at what we have and move away from a laundry list of “don’t’s” to a shorter statement of expectations, perhaps more of a building access policy, relying whenever possible on existing campus policies regarding student conduct, etc.
Area Studies:  No report (no liaison)
Arts & Humanities:  ODT & Advisory Training Committee – Zoe Revell has a new training model called GREAT Customer Service Training.  Zoe is looking for volunteers to test. If your unit has need for customer service training, contact Zoe.
Central Public Services:  There is interest in having a Library Research Showcase.  This was done years ago, would like to try again.  It was costly and there were technical issues.  The Student Food Pantry is open in the Orange Room, same hours as the Orange Room.
CMS:  New hire, Gabi Fisher, started February 20.
Life Sciences:  No Report.
ACES – New hire, Hannah Burnett, starts March 13.
Physical Sciences:  Did not meet.  Next meeting is in April. 
Res Hall:  Trivia Night at ISR was 2/22.  35 students participated.  No more funding from the grant.  CRFB (used for student groups in res halls, they end up with money left over) will help with funding for events.  Looking into having the Librarian write up something for the new Dean of Libraries that Res Hall Library collaborates but is not a library unit.
Social Sciences:  Mary Laskowski is seeking a small group to work on a new patron conduct policy. 
Special Collections:  Teaching & learning task force update by David Ward.
Technical Services: No report.
Other Updates / Comments
1. Approve Jan Minutes – approved
2. Liaison & Committee Reports – done
· Guidelines of LSSC Membership- Karen Huck
1. Review- additions- comments
2. AC topics
3. Weather- update from Kim
4. Communication listserv- adding to onboarding processes and LSSC page
5. Call for help with writing new conduct policy-Staff input would be helpful
1. Karen Huck volunteered, will contact Mary Laskowski
1. Faculty meeting 2/20/23 update- DV *Chris has a budget meeting on the 9th and will update library. Kelli gave senate info (university senate) – CS doesn’t have representation at Senate meetings. Restarting lightning talks.
2. EC meeting scheduled 2/27/23 *Open EC meetings, more communication, more inclusive
3. Topics to discuss- Survey for Library Council- any additional thoughts from the group?
· What interim dean can do prior to New Dean (Claire Stewart arriving in May) Open EC meetings, more communication, more inclusive
 
· RFS ALA
1. RFS current deadline March 3-reminder email out 2/20/23 along with mention at Hangout
2. Emails to BHRSC for deadline for ALA may have to push to non-early bird
3. Additional concerns/ topics
4. Cheers for Peers – feedback
1. There are some concerns of being publicly acknowledged.
1. Like to keep to themselves, just want to do their work and go home at the end of their shift.
2. Don’t feel a strong connection to work culture.
1. There are some that don’t look at email often and aren’t aware of this program.
2. There are some that feel if you don’t acknowledge your peers this way, then you aren’t doing it.  When, in fact, they are acknowledging them privately.
3. Suggestion to have a prominent place to see a link to Cheers for Peers nomination that would either be permanent or show up on a regular basis
 
Next  LSSC Zoom meeting:  March 30, 2023
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